Recruiting Information You Should Know:
You become a "prospective student-athlete" when you start ninth grade classes.
You become a "recruited prospective student-athlete" at a particular college if any coach approaches you (or any member of your family) about enrolling and participating in athletics at that college. Activities by coaches that cause you to become a recruited prospective student-athlete are:
· Providing you with an official visit;
· Placing more than one telephone call to you or any other member of your family; or
· Visiting you or any other member of your family anywhere other than on the college campus.
No alumni or representative of a college's athletics interest (boosters or donors) can be involved in off-campus recruiting for athletics, only coaches certified to recruit off-campus may be involved.
You may receive letters, e-mails, brochures, articles and any other form of written correspondence or printed recruiting materials from coaches on or after September 1 at the start of your junior year in high school. However, a coach may provide you with a general questionnaire, camp brochure and educational information published by the NCAA at any time.
A coach may show you highlight film/videotape or game film, but may not send it to you or leave it with you or your coach.
In all sports, telephone calls from coaches and faculty members are permissible on or after June 15 before your senior year. After this, a college coach or faculty member is limited to one telephone call per week to you (or your parents or legal guardians), except that unlimited calls to you (or your parents or legal guardians) may be made under the following circumstances:
· During the five days immediately before your official visit (by the college you'll be visiting);
· On the day of the coach's off campus contact with you; and
· On the initial date for signing the National Letter of intent in your sport through the two days after the initial signing date.
Coaches may accept calls from you (or your parents or legal guardians) at any time, regardless of your year in school. Coaches may not return calls to prospects who have not yet reached June 15 following completion of their junior year. Also, coaches may not return calls to prospects who they have already called once during that calendar week. You should be aware of these restrictions when leaving messages for coaches. Remember that you can call them at any time, but even if you leave a message asking them to call you back, they may be restricted from returning the call.
In all sports, coaches may contact you in-person off the college campus three times during your senior year.
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